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President’s Message

OCTOBER 2013

Al Trudil

Thursday, October 3rd, 2013

Af t e r  o u r 
s u m m e r   
b r e a k 

we kicked off our 
monthly meeting with a luncheon 
at DiLettos in Westbury.  We had a 
very good turn out and based on the 
feedback we received the board is 
going to try another luncheon for next 
year.  I would like to thank Craig Yaris 
for a very informative presentation 
about using email and social media 
to grow your business.

Upcoming events for ACCA 
NY…..

On 10/5 and 10/12 ACCA will 
be hosting a 10 hour OSHA Training 
Course in Deer Park.  For more 

Variable Speed Pumps 
Polypropylene Venting Lines 
and Outdoor Reset Controls

Be there when Mike Callahan from Manufacturer’s 
Rep organization Rathe Associates of Farmingdale 

puts his more than 35 years HVAC experience behind a 
comprehensive update on these important components. 

A good opportunity to learn and network.

A Special Technical Presentation 
by Mike Callahan of Rathe Associates
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Continued from page 1

Greater New York Contractors’ News is printed monthly by the Greater New York Chapter of ACCA. 
Questions should be directed to the appropriate director or committee member for assistance. 
While this newsletter is designed to provide accurate and authoritative information on the subjects 
covered, the Association is not engaged in rendering legal, accounting, or other professional or 
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technical advice. Accordingly, the Association cannot warrant the accuracy of the information 
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advice is required, the services of a competent, professional person should be sought.
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Harvey Stoller, Airdex – 718-646-7200

ACCA Greater NY Chapter

Advertising/Newsletter
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Casino Night
Jim Carlson
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Ken Ellert

Holiday Party
Anthony Carbone
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Ron Nathan

Political Action
Anthony Carbone

Scholarship
John Ottaviano  

Trade Show
Rich Staiano

Steve Bergman
Web Page

Roy Bernheimer

Policy Development * Training * Employee Handbooks * Affirmative Action Plans
OFCCP Audits * Labor Strategies & Solutions * Compliance * HR Vulnerability Reviews

Union Avoidance * Arbitration * NLRB Hearings * Recruiting & Placement
Compensation * Job Descriptions * Performance Management

HR Outsourcing * HR On-Site Mentoring * HR Help Desk

Partnering with ACCA 
for Comprehensive Human Resource Solutions

www.pmpHR.com     abpearl@pmpHR.com
516-921-3400

information and to sign up please go to our website www.
accany.org, there is a limited amount of seat available and 
they are filling fast.

Our October meeting will be held at the LaGuardia 
Marriott on October 3rd, Mike Callahan from Rathe 
Associates in Farmingdale will be our guest speaker.  
Mike has over 35 years in the HVAC industry and will 
be speaking about variable speed pumps, polypropylene 
venting lines and outdoor reset controls.  

Hope to see you at our next meeting.
					     — Al Trutil

WELCOME 
NEW MEMBERS

Flynn Aire
Kimberly Cuiffo

278 Indian Head Road Ste A
Kings Park, NY 11754
631-269-2700 phone

631-269-6068 fax
flynnaire@verizon.net

New ACCA Contractor Members
Cool Power LLC

Jared Hager
10 Newton Place

Hauppague, NY 11788
631-360-2665

jhager@coolpowerac.com

Stan Gelber & Sons Inc.
Michael Gelber

1079 Front Street
Uniondale, NY 11553 

516-538-0400
mgelber@gelber-sons.com
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Editor’s Notes 
by Anthony N. Carbone

The summer of 2013 has come to an end. A good 
stretch of blazing hot humid weather lasted into July 

and got many contractors a lot of business.  Although 
it didn’t last throughout the entire summer, it’s always 
better when the humidity and heat comes early, opposed 
to August. By August people are gearing up for vacation 
and by month’s end air conditioning installs become 
next year’s agenda.

The economy seems to be progressing and we are 
finding people buying homes again before interest rates 
rise making homes less affordable.  Home prices in 
desirable areas are definitely rising as there are multiple 
bids on houses causing a lot of competition.

The afternoon ACCA program held at Di Lettos 
Restaurant in Westbury was well attended.  Craig 
Yaris provided an interesting look at how Social Media 
must become part of your marketing strategy.  He had 

professional knowledge that many HVAC business 
owners and suppliers could walk away with and use.  
This was a departure from our evening meetings that 
we normally have. It was a test to see if other members 
would attend at a different time.  Please provide any 
comments you have regarding this program time change 
to our Executive Director, John De Lillo, we want to 
know your thoughts.

The Board of Directors are continuously discussing 
ways to get members interested in our programs and 
events.  Sometimes small adjustments can make a 
difference for multiple contractor members as well as 
suppliers and service providers in our industry. Join our 
organization; participate in our events.  The discussions 
and conversation may be a valuable resource to you 
and your company.

Our next meeting in October will bring back many 
contractors from the long hot summer.  Join us to see 
what interesting developments and changes are coming 
your way.    — Anthony N. Carbone
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Saturday morning before 9 AM is the best time to 
send a marketing email. Who knew! Did you? Most of 
the ACCA members attending the September meeting at 
DiLettos Restaurant in Westbury didn’t know. And they 
were only slightly less surprised that Monday and Friday 
are definitely no-no days to market via email.

Timing is just one of many tips and insights offered up 
by Craig Yaris, a Digital Marketer representing email and 
social media giant Constant Contact, in a value-packed 
presentation on how to “Grow Your Business Through 
Email and Social Media.”

This is an area that’s relatively new to small businesses, 

September Meeting: 
Email and Social Media — A Way To Grow Your Business

particularly in the mechanical trades, and Mr. Yaris’s  
presentation generated a lot of thought. We are just now 
becoming comfortable with our smartphones on the job 
and while most use email as a primary communication 
device, it’s the rare contractor that integrates facebook, 
twitter, linkedin, and/or YouTube into an email marketing 
strategy that is mobile.

Mr. Yaris’ discussion simply whet the appetite for 
exploring this inexpensive and measurable tool. Those 
attending the meeting who gave him their email address 
have received a copy of his valuable slide presentation via 
email. He can be reached at cyaris@socialribbit.com.  •

8334 23rd Avenue
East Elmhurst, NY 11376
718-458-7920
www.enterprise.com/fleets

Kevin Hughes
Area Sales Manager

Paul Bambinelli
Account Executive

718-458-7920, ext. 303
paul.m.bambinelli@erac.com
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Back in February we discussed Sensible Rebuilding and 
HVAC Installation with Future Flooding in Mind. According 
to this New York Times article, the Intergovernmental Panel on 
Climate Change, a panel of renowned international scientists, 
has determined that because of human activity causing global 
climate change, it is conceivable that we will have a 3 foot 
rise in sea levels by the end of this century along with a 5 
degrees average temperature increase over land (and possibly 
10 degrees at the poles).  We can argue among ourselves 
regarding the merit of scientific claims of global warming, 
but it has become a generally accepted fact to the majority. 
How then do we prepare our environment and design our 
spaces for such change?

Architects, engineers, designers, builders and contractors 
are advised to study FEMA’s new Advisory Base Flood 
Elevation designations. These maps are being developed with 
flood hazard data accumulated from Sandy. An interactive 
map can be accessed by using FEMA’s BFE Map Lookup 
Tool.  ABFEs (Advisory Base Flood Elevation) can help 

HVAC Design in the Wake of 
Certain Climate Change
By John Ottaviano, Air Ideal

communities and property owners make informed decisions 
about rebuilding their homes and businesses to reduce their 
vulnerability to flooding. They provide an indication of how 
flood elevations and risk zones are likely to change in the 
near future. For coastal building in flood zones, National 
Flood Insurance Program building requirements are being 
raised from 4 feet to a minimum of 8 feet above grade and a 
recommendation of 6 feet above BFE.

As previously discussed, it will be imperative for all 
coastal structures to install utilities and HVAC systems and 
ductwork above the Designated Flood Elevation (DFE). 
FEMA’s projects that “with most outdoor HVAC equipment, 
the main issues presented by floodwaters are inundation, 
velocity flow, and debris impact. The control and power 
circuits and mechanical parts in HVAC equipment, even 
when they are designed for outdoor installation, are not 
designed to withstand inundation by floodwater. They are 
also not designed to withstand the dynamic forces of high 
velocity flow and debris impact. During inundation, the 
electric and electronic control and power units would likely 
short-circuit, and the mechanical equipment would fail to 
operate and may be torn away. Most of the metal components 
would eventually corrode and deteriorate, especially in areas 
inundated by floodwaters containing salt. High velocity flow 
in either riverine or coastal areas can dislodge equipment 
from their stands and separate connecting pipes, hoses, and 
power lines.” Basically, the recommendation is to elevate all 
equipment and ductwork above the DFE and to constrain it 
to prevent movement.

So, going forward,  what will be the effect of climate 
change on outside air design temperature for air conditioning 
load calculations?  Typically, ASHRAE reviews these every 10 
to 15 years or so, but rapid climate change may require more 
timely analysis. Hopefully, increased efficiency standards 
and envelope insulation standards will act as progressive 
counteractions and prevent cooling loads from creeping up 
due to incrementally higher outdoor dry bulb temperatures.

Clearly, climate change is having an extraordinary effect 
on the way we design and build. Unfortunately, this will 
also inevitably add additional cost and bureaucracy to the 
construction development process if we cannot stem the tide 
of environmental change. •

JOHNSTONE SUPPLY
NATIONAL SUPPLIER TO THE SERVICE INDUSTRY

DREW GARDA

PHONE	 718-545-4896
FAX        	 718-274-4972

27-01 BROOKLYN QUEENS
EXPRESSWAY WEST

WOODSIDE, NY  11377

• HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING PARTS • MOTORS
• RANGE, REFRIGERATION & LAUNDRY PARTS
• TOOLS & INSTRUMENTS • SHOP & SAFETY EQUIPMENT
• PUMPS • ELECTRICAL EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES 

JOHNSTONE ®
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By Kelly Hiner, Enterprise Fleet Management

Kelly Hiner is Group Sales Manager for Enterprise Fleet 
Management in New York and can be contacted at 973-709-
2499.  Visit the company’s web site at www.enterprisefleet.com 
or call toll free 1-877-23-FLEET.  •

Distracted driving not only is a serious problem on 
the road, it is a major concern for businesses with fleets 
of vehicles that want to reduce the frequency and severity 
of accidents and control expenses.  Distracted driving can 
be caused by activities ranging from using a cell phone 
or texting to eating and drinking, grooming, reading 
directions, or changing a radio station or MP3 player.  

Recent statistics about distracted driving related to the 
use of cell phones and texting are particularly alarming:

•	 Regardless of the texting method – voice-to-text 
or manual – driver performance suffers equally, according 
to a study released in April 2013 by the Texas A&M 
Transportation Institute (TTI).  

•	 The National Safety Council in a study released in 
May 2013 estimates that 25 percent of all crashes involve 
cell phone use based on data reported by the National 
Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA). 
However, the National Safety Council believes “the number 
of crashes involving cell phone use is much greater than 
what is being reported (because) many factors, from drivers 
not admitting cell phone use to a lack of consistency in 
crash reports being used to collect data at the scene, make 
it very challenging to determine an accurate number.”  

•	 Finally, a study released by AAA in June 2013 
concluded that “talking on a hands-free phone isn’t 
significantly safer for drivers than talking on a hand-held 
phone and using hands-free devices that translate speech 
into text is the most distracting of all.”

Besides the inconvenience and expense of taking a 
vehicle out of service for repairs after an accident, even 
minor injuries to a driver can become a major concern and 
disrupt a business’ ability to serve customers. A business 
often can benefit from an annual review of losses that 
includes cross-referencing accident reports with cell 
phone records for individual drivers and calculating the 
extra expenses incurred by not reporting small accidents 
to its insurance carrier. One of the most effective ways 
to accomplish this review is with a professional fleet 
management company that has the experience and expertise 
to evaluate the total cost of a fleet of vehicles.

Businesses that don’t take seriously the problems 
caused by distracted driving can pay a high price.  For 
example, a vehicle involved in a serious accident could be 
required to be taken out of service during an investigation 
from several days to many months, while the business 
is still required to make payments on the vehicle.  In 
addition, a business involved in a legal dispute resulting 

Enterprise: Calculating the Cost 
of Distracted Driving

from an accident may be subpoenaed to provide detailed 
documentation such as the driver’s statements and possible 
phone records if the driver is suspected of being on the 
phone at the time of the accident. 

A good place to begin to reduce risks caused by 
distracted driving is to develop a written policy for all 
drivers, whether they drive company-owned vehicles 
or use their own vehicles while on company business.  
Sample wording may state, “Individuals are encouraged 
to use their cell phones only when the vehicle is legally 
parked.  The use of cell phones while driving is strongly 
discouraged in order to practice good defensive driving 
skills.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, compliance with 
state and local cell phone laws is required.”

According to AAA, industry research indicates there 
are about 9 million cars and trucks on the road with 
“infotainment” systems and that will jump to about 62 
million by 2018.  It’s time for everyone to face the reality 
of distracted driving and take necessary actions to drive 
responsibly.

123 South Street, SUITE 112
Oyster Bay, NY  11771

ACCOUNTING
TAX & BOOKKEEPING SERVICES

 BUSINESS VALUATIONS

Specializing In The 
HVAC Industry

Certified 
Quickbooks Proadvisor

JOHN F. DELILLO
Certified Public Accountant

www.johndelillocpa.com
Email: john@johndelillocpa.com

Tel: (516) 922-2102  •  Fax: (516) 922-1414
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ACCA
10-Hour OSHA Training

Dates: October 5, 2013; October 12, 2013
Times: 8:00 am to 1:00 pm both days
Location:  Roof Services 
			       48 West Jefryn Blvd, 
			       Deer Park, NY 11729
Cost:   $25 per person to register 
            Cost will be refunded on completion

Register now at www.accany.com 

Content will include the following:
BASIC HAZARD COMMUNICATION 

FOR CHEMICALS
ELECTRICAL HAND TOOLS

FALL PROTECTION
LADDERS
DRIVING

PPE
SILICA / ASBESTOS

OSHA
ENGULFMENT

CONFINED SPACE  (IF INTEREST)
LOCKOUT / TAGOUT (IF INTEREST)
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People & The Workplace
By Alan B. Pearl,
Portnoy, Messinger, Pearl & Associates, Inc., Syosset, NY
516-921-3400, Fax 516-921-6774 e-mail: ABPearl@pmpHR.
com, Website: www.pmpHR.com

John P. Hanley
Northeast Regional Manager - Channel Development

jhanley@hvac.mea.com | www.mehvac.com

Direct: 973.256.3690 | Mobile: 973.951.5105 | Fax: 973.256.3691

10 Zendzian Ave. | Woodland Park, NJ 07424
facebook.com/mehvac | twitter.com/mitsubishihvac | youtube.com/mitsubishihvac

The popularity of e-cigarettes has exploded in recent years.  
For those who haven’t heard of them, an e-cigarette is an 
electronic device that looks like a cigarette but is smokeless.   
When inhaled it contains a mixture of water vapor and 
nicotine, satisfying the smokers craving for nicotine while 
at the same time eliminating second hand smoke.  Using an 
e-cigarette is called “vaping.”  E-cigarettes have enjoyed much 
of their success because in most states they can be smoked 
where smoking has been banned such as in bars, theatres, 
and restaurants.  In other words e-cigarettes have allowed 
smokers to in a sense to re-enter society.

This raises some concerns for employers.  Most employers 
have tobacco free workplace policies in effect.  According 
to the FDA e-cigarettes are not “tobacco cessation products” 
meaning that they are not considered therapeutic for the 
purposes of quitting smoking.  Therefore employers are free 
to include e-cigarettes in their general tobacco free policies.  

There are a number of reasons why an employer should 
consider banning the use of e-cigarettes in the workplace.  For 
one thing they contain nicotine and thus can be detrimental 
to the long term health of your employees.  In addition, there 
use on the job may be a distraction and the vapor that these 
devices produce can still be an annoyance to non-smoking 
employees.  As a practical matter e-cigarettes look very 
similar to regular cigarettes, and allowing e-cigarettes in the 
workplace may render it more difficult to enforce a general 
cigarette ban.  And finally, a number of states already ban 
the use of e-cigarettes in the workplace including California, 
Colorado, New Hampshire, and New Jersey.   At this time 
New York is contemplating such a ban.  

If you decide to include these devices in your tobacco 

policy, be sure to specifically mention the use of e-cigarettes.   
If you need any assistance in revising your anti tobacco policy 
please contact me.     

New Rules for Federal Contractors	
Companies with federal contracts should take note of 

tougher requirements by the U.S. Department of Labor.  
New regulations were recently approved which strengthen 
requirements under the Vietnam Veterans’ Readjustment 
Assistance Act (VEVRAA) and the Rehabilitation Act for 
private companies with federal contracts.  

The first new requirements require contractors to establish 
an annual benchmark for hiring veterans.  Currently the federal 
benchmark is 8%, however, companies are free to set their 
own benchmarks based on “best available data.”

The second requirement is that employers set up an 
affirmative action program in an attempt to hire additional 
qualified individuals with disabilities.  The regulation sets an 
aspirational goal of 7% of the workforce.  While the rule does 
not firmly establish a quota system, it requires contractors to 
take specific actions in the areas of training, record keeping, 
recruitment, and policy dissemination.  

Failure to comply with the new rules may disqualify your 
company from receiving future contracts.  If you are a federal 
contractor contact this office so that we may ensure that you 
are in compliance with these new requirements.                 

October is Handbook Month 
October is a month to review your company policies and 

handbooks.  For October only, PMP is offering a special discount 
for ACCA members to formulate, review, or redraft your employee 
handbook.   Those members that for some reason have not 
prepared or distributed handbooks to their employees should call 
me immediately.  Do not miss out on this unique opportunity.  

Also note that if you advance employee pay there are 
new rules in effect from the Department of Labor regarding 
the employer’s ability to recoup the advances at the time the 
employee leaves.  Contact me if you want a copy of the rules 
which must be in effect before you make the advance.  If you 
need any assistance with regards to this or any other employment 
related matters please contact me at Abpearl@pmpHR.com or 
(516) 921-3400.  •

	   

E-Cigarettes and What 
Employers Should Know
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For More Information Contact Frank Ruggiero 516-384-0845

Emerson Climate Technologies, Inc. has launched 
the Copeland Scroll™ ZPKA Compressor for 1.5-2 ton 
applications in the residential air conditioning market. The 
new compressor, which has optimized scroll performance and 
improved EER performance, launched initial production in 
July of 2013, with all models available by December.

Emerson engineered the compressor to improve and 
optimize performance and cost of smaller scrolls (less than 
two ton).  This compressor is for residential air conditioning 
applications below 24,000 BTUH, such as smaller homes, 
apartments, offices and shops. The ZPKA compressor allows 
OEM systems to offer increased efficiency and more reliable 
performance to small applications within the residential air 
conditioning market.

 “The Copeland Scroll ZPKA compressor offers value 
to homeowners by delivering increased efficiency and 
enhanced performance while reducing the overall system 
cost for manufacturers,” said Frank Landwehr, vice president 
of marketing and planning, Emerson Climate Technologies 
Air Conditioning Business.  

The ZPKA compressor has also been equipped with a new 
shutdown sound reduction device and an improved muffler 
plate design, and includes optimized bearing and crankshaft 
designs to guarantee reliable performance.

See more at www.emersonclimate.com •

Emerson Climate Technologies 
Launching New 1.5-2 Ton Scroll 
Compressors for Residential Air 
Conditioning 

Carrier’s new Comfort Series Energy Recovery Ventilator 
(ERV) represents an advancement in home ventilation 
through the use of a unique two-duct connection. Boasting 
simple installation and compact configuration, the unit also 
maintains energy efficiency by transferring heat, or energy, 
from outgoing air to fresh, incoming air. 

The Comfort Series ERV leverages a streamlined, two-
duct connection to offer a more straight forward installation 
process than traditional four-duct technology. In addition, the 
Comfort Series ERV does not require a separate wall control, 
allowing for easy integration into existing home systems. 
The unit’s small cabinet dimensions make the product more 
compact than others on the market, a benefit for today’s newly 
constructed homes. Contractors can simply connect the unit 
to the home’s furnace or the ductwork, eliminating the need 
to make additional room for a bulky four-duct ERV unit and 

New Carrier® Comfort™ Series Energy 
Recovery Ventilator Provides Compact 
Design And Easy Installation

its costly duct connections.
The Comfort Series ERV provides an ideal complement 

to home heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) 
systems in more ways than one. Beyond addressing the 
ever-increasing need for fresh-air ventilation, the unit also 
helps manage indoor humidity without affecting household 
pressure levels, and adds efficiency by reducing the energy 
needed to heat and cool ventilation air.

Visit www.carrier.com to learn more. •

ACCA Directors at 
Work at a Recent 

Board Meeting

Board members enjoy the prestige of 
serving an industry and knowing what is 

happening. Are You That Good? 
Contact John DeLillo (516-922-5832) or 

any ACCA Board Member.
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Statement From 
Stuart S. Zisholtz, Esq.

Stuart S. Zisholtz is a partner in the law firm of Zisholtz & 
Zisholtz, Mineola, New York, a general practice firm special-
izing in Construction Law and Mechanic’s Liens. He is also a 
member of the Greater New York Chapter, ACCA. He can be 
reached at 516-741-2200. •

Many  of  you  have  been  involved,  either  directly   or  
indirectly,   with  a  bankruptcy proceeding.  Some of you 
have been the debtor and have filed a Petition  in Bankruptcy.  
Others have been a creditor and may have filed a Proof of 
Claim in a Bankruptcy Proceeding.

At various times during a bankruptcy proceeding, a 
debtor has the right to institute an adversary  proceeding.   
An  adversary   proceeding   is  a  lawsuit  brought   within  a  
bankruptcy proceeding  based  on  conflicting  claims.  Usually,  
it is between  the debtor  (or the  Bankruptcy Trustee) and a 
creditor or other interested party.

Typically, an adversary  proceeding is commenced  when 
a business files for reorganization under Chapter  11 and 
then the case is voluntarily  or involuntarily  converted into 
a liquidation under Chapter 7.

The Trustee may assert a claim in an adversary proceeding 
for fraudulent  transfers (transfers  of  the  debtor’s assets  to  
a  third-party  with  the  intent  to  defraud  creditors)  or  for 
preferential transfers  made by the debtor to a creditor prior 
to a bankruptcy filing to the exclusion of other creditors).

In the latter situation,  which applies to many creditors,  
the Trustee  may seek to have the creditor  return  certain  
funds  paid  to  it  within  90  days  prior  to  the  filing  of  
the  bankruptcy proceeding. For instance, if the creditor 
received a payment of $50,000 90 days prior to the filing of 
the bankruptcy proceeding,  the Trustee can demand that the 
proceeds be returned to him. Thus, even though the creditor 
may still be owed additional funds in excess of the $50,000, 
it will have to return the $50,000 based upon a preferential 
payment. This preferential  payment occurs due to the fact that 
the creditor received payment while other creditors did not.

There are defenses  to the preferential  claim  by the 
Trustee.  These  include,  but are  not limited to payments 
made during the ordinary course of business. This defense 
must be supported by regular payments to you prior to the 
bankruptcy filing and not an isolated installment payment.

Never let your lien time run out!!
For a free copy of a pamphlet pertaining to Mechanic’s 

Liens and payment bond claims, kindly contact me or the 
Association.

Bankruptcy



PAGE 13 GREATER NEW YORK CONTRACTOR NEWS OCTOBER 2013

NEWBRIDGE 
COVERAGE CORP.

We’re your bridge to cost effective
	    insurance management

g Home Builders Insurance Program
g Remodelers Insurance Program
g  Trade Contractors Insurance Program

Contact: Anthony Capone, CIC, John Glanzman, CIC, Jim Murphy, CIC
Joseph Teixeira or Edward C. Palace

1666 Newbridge Rd
N. Bellmore, NY  11710
Phone (516) 781-9000

Fax (516) 781-9172

236 Main St.
Center Moriches, NY  11934

Phone (631) 325-1972
Fax (631) 325-9065

http://wwwnewbridgecoverage.com
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